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August 13, 2019 
 
 
 
 
To the Honorable Members of the 
  Public Works Committee 
City of Milwaukee 
 
Dear Committee Members: 
 
 File No. 190177 vacates a portion of the north-south alley and dedicates certain City-
owned land for public alley purposes in the block bounded by West Clybourn Street, West St. Paul 
Avenue, North 28th Street and North 29th Street, in the 4th Aldermanic District. 
 
 This file vacates the above public right-of-way in accordance with vacation proceedings 
under power granted to the City of Milwaukee by Section 62.73, Wisconsin Statutes, and Section 
308-28, Milwaukee Code of Ordinances, and it dedicates City-owned land for public alley 
purposes. This vacation was requested by the Department of Public Works to consolidate land to 
develop a City of Milwaukee playground on vacant City-owned properties and to maintain alley 
access to the remaining portion of the north-south alley. 
 
 The Department of Public Works Coordinated Report contains no stated objections to the 
proposed vacation. No additional fees will be incurred as the result of this vacation.  
 
 Since the proposed vacation is not in conflict with City plans, the City Plan Commission at 
its regular meeting on August 12, 2019 recommended approval of the file. 
 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 

Rocky Marcoux 
Executive Secretary 

City Plan Commission of Milwaukee 
 
cc: Ald. Bauman 

 


